
RCW 69.43.180  Expansion of log requirements—Petition by law 
enforcement.  (1) The Washington association of sheriffs and police 
chiefs or the Washington state patrol may petition the pharmacy 
quality assurance commission to apply the log requirements in *RCW 
69.43.170 to one or more products that contain ephedrine, 
pseudoephedrine, or phenylpropanolamine, or their salts, isomers, or 
salts of isomers, that is not the only active ingredient and that is 
in liquid, liquid capsule, or gel capsule form. The petition shall 
establish that:

(a) Ephedrine, pseudoephedrine, or phenylpropanolamine can be 
effectively extracted from the product and converted into 
methamphetamine or another controlled dangerous substance; and

(b) Law enforcement, the Washington state patrol, or the 
department of ecology are finding substantial evidence that the 
product is being used for the illegal manufacture of methamphetamine 
or another controlled dangerous substance.

(2) The pharmacy quality assurance commission shall adopt rules 
when a petition establishes that requiring the application of the log 
requirements in *RCW 69.43.170 to the sale of the product at retail is 
warranted based upon the effectiveness and extent of use of the 
product for the illegal manufacture of methamphetamine or other 
controlled dangerous substances and the extent of the burden of any 
restrictions upon consumers. The pharmacy quality assurance commission 
may adopt emergency rules to apply the log requirements to the sale of 
a product when the petition establishes that the immediate restriction 
of the product is necessary in order to protect public health and 
safety.  [2013 c 19 § 80; 2005 c 388 § 3.]

*Reviser's note: RCW 69.43.170 was repealed by 2010 c 182 § 6.
Finding—Effective dates—Severability—2005 c 388: See notes 

following RCW 69.43.105.
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